
 

CITY OF GERMANTOWN COUNCIL 

 

 

 

                                                                                           MONDAY, DECEMBER 4,      23 

 

The City of Germantown Council met in work session on December 4, 2023 at 7:41 p.m. in the 

City Building Council Chambers. 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

 

The following members were present at the Call to Order: Mayor Terry Johnson, Mr. Jeffrey 

Jones, Mrs. Bonnie Koogle, Mr. Rick Reed, Mr. Robert Rettich IV and Mr. Brian Wafzig. 

Mr. Michael Kuhn joined via Zoom. 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: 

 

None. 

 

ALSO PRESENT: 

 

Also present were Judy Gilleland, City Manager; Tom Schiff, Law Director; Chip Wirrig, 

Service Department; Will Parsons, Community Relations Manager; Kelli Sanders-Novak, Clerk 

of Council and several visitors.   

 

BUSINESS:  

 

Traffic Engineer – speed limit on Market and 4 way Stop on Market 

 

Mike Hafner with TEC Engineering, the City’s Traffic Engineer, reviewed the proposed idea of 

installing a 4 way stop at Market Street and Main Street.  After a lengthy discussion Mr. Hafner 

suggested that it would advise against the installation of the 4 way. 

 

Solid waste grant for playground equipment at Hillcrest Park 

 

Staff and Council discussed the awarded grant to install equipment at Hillcrest Park.  If this is 

accepted the Park Board Budget would be more in debt to the General Fund.  This will be 

discussed with the Park Board to see if they would like to proceed with the project. 

 

Adult Use Cannabis Control Discussion 

 

Staff and Council discussed the new legislation that was passed at the State level legalizing 

recreational cannabis use.  Staff will create legislation putting a moratorium on this for the 

January meeting. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to come before the Council, Mr. Wafzig 

moved to adjourn the meeting.  

 

The work session adjourned at 8:31p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

___________________________________  __________________________________ 

Kelli R. Sanders-Novak    Terry Johnson 

Clerk of Council     Mayor 
 

 


